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Greetings Riverwatchers 
 

Happy spring to everyone! Countless flowers are blooming, 
and green foliage is starting to bud out on our treetops. The 
sweet smell of spring is accompanied by seasonal rain showers, 
filling up our creeks and rivers. Temperatures are on the rise and 
our volunteers are beginning to visit their sites for the first time 
this year, although we have a handful of ñearly birdsò that get out 
during the winter months. (Shout out to Jim Bancroft of Carmel 
Clay Parks for the earliest sampling this year ï January 11th!) 

As the sampling season ramps up, Iôm excited to be offering 
a schedule full of workshops. Iôve had the pleasure of conducting 
several workshops myself already this year, two of which were 
instructor trainings which added to our talented pool of workshop 
leaders. In addition, we were able to show our appreciation to our 
instructors by hosting a day-long gathering at Fort Harrison State 
Park in February (see below for the story). 

Enjoy the sunshine and flowers this spring. When getting 
your feet wet this season, please donôt hesitate to reach out for 
technical assistance or equipment needs. 

 

Dylan Allison 

Hoosier Riverwatch Coordinator
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2023 Instructor Gathering 
 

Hoosier Riverwatch would not have the same positive impact without the trained 
volunteer instructors that offer workshops throughout the year. The ñtrain the trainerò 
model used in the program allows for a greater reach across the state.  Our instructors 
can be found from the Michigan-Indiana state line to the Ohio River.  In addition to 
conducting Hoosier Riverwatch workshops, instructors often collect data, conduct 
youth outreach, and coordinate watershed management plans.  To show appreciation 
for our instructors, we organized a gathering held at The Garrison at Fort Harrison 
State Park in February. 

 
 

The event was held at the 
historic Garrison Banquet & 
Conference Center. This World 
War II era building was the 
Officer Club when Fort 
Harrison was an active Army 
post. Nowadays, The Garrison 
offers meeting spaces like the 
original ballroom, dining 
options for lunch and dinner, 
and a pro-shop for the Fortôs 
18-hole golf course. 
 
  

 
 

The gathering provided a slate of speakers 
who presented on a variety of topics. 
Addison Seidler of IDEM, pictured at right, 
discussed diatom identification and 
cyanobacteria (blue-green algae) sampling 
methods. 
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IDEMôs Dylan Brown (on left) and Mitchell 
Owens presented on macroinvertebrate 
identification and sampling methods. They 
showed off an assortment of equipment 
and resources. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
Attendees enjoyed the sunny day with a 
guided hike led by park naturalist Emilie 
Sweet. The hike took participants past 
Delaware Lake, pictured at right, and Fall 
Creek, a tributary of the White River.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congrats to our 2022 instructor award recipients! 
Most 2022 Workshops ï Darci Zolman 

Longest Active Volunteership ï Lyn Crighton 
Most 2022 Database Entries ï Carrie Parmenter 

 

Thank you to all Hoosier Riverwatch instructors for their hard work and commitment!
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